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March 12, 2013 
 
To: Committee on Rural Communities and Economic Development  
       Shelley Raszka, Committee Assistant 
 Re: Hearing on Senate Bill 633 
 
 Dear Members of the Committee, 
 
We urge you to not pass Senate Bill 633 out of committee. SB 633 would strip counties in Oregon of their 
abilities to craft appropriate county-wide seed policies. SB 633 would give exclusive regulatory power 
over seeds, and products of agricultural seed, to the state, preempting local authority. In this way, we 
believe SB 633 ignores local issues of economic viability which are best handled by local control. 
Contrary to the idea that a “patchwork” of local regulations will stifle growth, it is precisely the process of 
making decisions at the local level that best serves the unique agricultural conditions of our various 
counties. 
  
Several county policies could be affected by SB 633. For example, citizens in Jackson County have 
successfully achieved getting a ban on growing genetically engineered crops on the May 2014 ballot. 
Citizens in four other Oregon counties are also hard at work on similar county bans. Several counties and 
cities in California, Hawaii, Washington, and Maine have already adopted policies to ban the growing of 
GE crops in their counties. Oregon counties should be allowed the same level of local control as these 
other states. But if SB 633 passes, the state will take that power from our county. 
  
Regardless of your opinion on genetically engineered crops, SB 633 goes too far. Seed and agricultural 
issues are unique to each climate, culture, and business community, and control over such matters should 
remain in the hands of each county to determine their economic and agricultural future. 
  
I wish these comments to be submitted as testimony for public hearing. 
  
 
Natalie Reitman-White 
Director of Sustainability & Trade Advocacy 
Organically Grown Company 
 
 
Organically Grown Company (OGC) was founded over 30 years ago and today is the largest distributor 
of organic fruits and vegetables in the Pacific Northwest. Our business is owned by regional farmers and 
employees.  Currently, OGC works with more than 500 grower/vendors and serves over 250 natural and 
fine food stores and restaurants located throughout western Oregon and Washington, as well as retail 
and wholesale accounts in other western states and Canada. 


